
 

 

November 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Following the Catholic School Inspection which took place at Our Lady of Fatima Catholic 
Primary School on 5th and 6th October 2022, I am writing on behalf of the Board of Directors to 
share the wonderful report and grade. 
 
The Catholic School Inspection superseded the Section 48 Inspection from 1st  September 2022 
and Our Lady of Fatima is one of the first Catholic Schools to experience this more stringent 
inspection. 
 
We are delighted that Our Lady of Fatima secured a ‘Good’ judgement for overall effectiveness, 
with Outstanding grades for Catholic Life and Collective Worship.  
 
It is wonderful to read the many positive comments about the school in the report, such as: 
 
‘Parents comment that staff are excellent role models, reflecting the mission.’ 
 
‘Subject knowledge demonstrated by all teachers is strong throughout the school.’ 
 
‘Prayer and liturgy are central to the life of the school’. 
 
‘Pupils clearly enjoy praying together’ 
 
‘All staff are exemplary models of how to lead worship’. 
 
Many thanks to leaders, staff, local governing body members, pupils and parents for the part 
that you have played in this achievement.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Suzanne Horan 
Catholic Senior Executive Leader (CEO) 


